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Paul King

Headteacher

Joanne Mullineux

Deputy Headteacher




18th July 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

PARENT QUESTIONNAIRE – SCHOOL SELF-EVALUTION

Many thanks to those Parents/Carers who completed the Parental Questionnaire.  140 questionnaires were distributed and 70 were returned.  This gives a return of 50%.  We were hoping to achieve a 90%+ satisfaction rating score of good or better for every area.  We achieved 90% or above in 12 of the 15 areas.  In four areas we received a 100% rating of good/excellent.  This is very heartening but we won’t rest on our laurels and will continue to look for ways we can improve things.

There were three areas that scored less than 90%.  I have provided a response as to why I think this may be the case. I would be grateful if parents could let me know if this information has been useful and answered their questions/concerns.

How would you rate Green Lane School against each of the following statements?

1 = Excellent

2 = Good
3 = Average

4 = Poor
5 = Don’t Know

	Statement
	Excellent
	Good
	Joint %
	Average
	Poor
	Don’t know

	1
	60
	10
	60 = 100%
	0
	0
	0

	2
	53
	14
	67 = 95.7%
	1
	2
	0

	3
	66
	4
	70 = 100%
	0
	0
	0

	4
	61
	9
	70 = 100%
	0
	0
	0

	5
	57
	10
	67 = 95.7%
	3
	0
	0

	6
	50
	15
	65 = 92.8%
	1
	1
	3

	7
	57
	11
	68 = 97.1%
	1
	0
	1

	8
	40
	5
	45 = 64.3%
	5
	10
	10

	9
	50
	14
	64 = 91.4%
	4
	2
	0

	10
	43
	20
	63 = 90%
	4
	2
	1

	11
	44
	10
	54 = 88%
	10
	0
	6

	12
	66
	4
	70 = 100%
	0
	0
	0

	13
	62
	5
	67 = 95.7%
	0
	0
	0

	14
	46
	12
	58 = 82.8%
	0
	2
	10

	15
	49
	14
	63 = 90%
	2
	0
	5


Question 8 - The range of activities outside of lessons scored 64.3% 

This was the lowest scoring area. One reason for this relates to transport home after a school event.  The changes to the Transport Policy have also had quite an impact on some families. Given that most of our children share transport with Fox Wood children, it is not feasible for school transport to come back to pick them up after a school club.  Similarly, as most children are ‘bussed’ into school it is difficult to run breakfast clubs as mainstream schools are able to do.  In the past we have asked parents if they would be willing to pay for an outside provider to pay for a before and after school club but parents have found the cost too expensive. We do signpost parents to other after school clubs and parents can access the LAs Family Information Service for details or speak with our Family Support workers, Mrs Sutcliffe and Ms Keay. 

Question 11 - The contribution of Speech Therapy and other Medical Services in meeting children's needs scored 88% 

The school has invested in the training of four of our teaching assistants to deliver speech and language programmes.  Two of these staff, Mrs Clarke and Mrs Ball, do so on a full-time basis.  Their work has been much valued by parents.

I am still working with colleagues from health to try and have a full time nurse on site. We have nursing cover from Fox Wood.  Parents can imagine that under the cutbacks all services have been stretched.  I continue to hope that I might be able to negotiate a better service with health.

On a positive we have Dr Smith's clinics in school on a monthly basis, the Orthoptist comes into school weekly and occupational and physiotherapist colleagues do attend regularly.
Question 14 - The arrangements for transport to and from school scored 82.8%

As parents will be aware, the LA decided a few years ago to review the Transport Policy and to only allow transport for those children meeting the strict criteria.  Through the Annual Review process we can raise the issue of reapplying for transport if required.

I hope these explanations go some way in providing parents with a clearer idea about what goes on in school.  If any parents would like to suggest other areas that we can possibly respond to, then please do so.

Yours sincerely,
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Paul King

Headteacher
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Green Lane School, Woolston Learning Village, Holes Lane, Woolston, Warrington, WA1 4LS

Tel.01925 811617 Fax. 01925 202123, Email: greenlane_school@warrington.gov.uk, Website: www.greenlaneschool.co.uk
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